March 16, 2015

Chair and Members
Civic Works Committee

Re: Winter Maintenance Program – Un-assumed Subdivisions

The Civic Administration has indicated that they will be submitting a report in the near future with respect to the City of London's winter maintenance program. Concerns have been raised by residents with respect to the level of maintenance of roads within subdivisions that have not yet been assumed by the City of London.

I respectfully request that the Civic Administration include in their report back, recommendations as to different options and billing models that could be initiated that would result in an improved level of winter maintenance in un-assumed subdivisions. I therefore request that the Civic Works Committee consider the following recommendation:

That the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to review the current policy associated with snow removal in un-assumed subdivisions and report back with a suggested improved billing model and options for private contacting for snow removal for unassumed streets, for implementation in the 2015/2016 winter season.

Respectfully submitted,

M. Salih Ward 3 Councillor